

Tuesday November 22, 2022 - School Council Meeting Minutes 6 pm

1. **In Attendance:** Mr. Howell, Kendra Flagg, Shelby Kremer, Karen Lachapelle (with snacks!!! THANK YOU!!!), and Kim Pilot

Regrets: Mrs. Carella, Lydia Geerts, Katy McCabe, Breanne Bender, Kayla Dressel, Heather Snippe, Carissa Gilmore, Amber Tallman

2. Fundraising

Little Ceasars – We have raised about \$168 so far. Last year, we had a lot of orders come in right at the end, so hopefully that will happen again. We will spread the word using word of mouth and Dave will look into asking Mrs. Quesnel to send a phone blast. Little Ceasars orders are due November 28th.

Poinsettias – Vermeer's couldn't give us an update on how our sales are going so far. Vermeers ordering is open until December 5th.

3. **Teacher Spending** – K2 – MacDonald/Banford; \$100+ Crafts & Supplies; \$100 L. Lane - Grade 5/6 Science Resource; \$137.40 Gooderham Art Supplies (Clay, Pipe Cleaners); \$57.97 – Stuart – Science & Clay for Art.

4. Principal's Report (Dave)

- Staff expenditures see above
- Playground repair update \$1068.19 plastic barrier repair and vertical post with welding – this will wait for Spring since student's can't really use the playground during winter months anyway.
- Intermediate Volleyball some exhibition games have been happening. Both our girls and boys teams will be going to the tournaments. The tournaments are at the Canada Games Park near Brock. Our boys team plays this Thursday and the girls team plays the following Thursday, December 1.
- Art Club, Karaoke Club (5-8) *popular, Choir (1-4)
- Junior Triple Ball like volleyball, but with some slight rule changes. We have a boys and girls team. There are 4 exhibition games scheduled, which start this week.

- PA Day this Friday! Half the day is on school improvement planning (early literacy for K-2 with Haeggerty, grades 3 and up will be focused on mathematics or equity, inclusion and Indigenous education). Teachers will be goal setting and action planning. In the afternoon, teacher's have lieu time from the interview night on Thursday evening.
- Brock Tutors/LLI program organized through Brock. We get 100 hours of tutoring. She does levelled literacy with different students out of Mrs. C. Lane's office. She is working primarily with students who are below grade level.
- Teacher and Staff Shortages are continuing
- WEB Cares Club/Spirit Days Community Support Welland Humane Society, Port Cares, and the WEB Library.
- Parent Teacher Interview Night: Nov. 24th teachers can schedule with parents outside of this time as well.
- Holiday Concert Tentative Plan Thursday December 15th. Matinee @1:50 pm and Evening @ 6:00 pm. We are encouraging extended family to come to the matinee performance and immediate family to come to the evening concert. Concert should be about an hour in duration. 50/50 for WEB Cares at both concerts.
- Turkey Dinner December 22nd Katy is working on contacting folks from the Lions Club and the Fire Department to ask for 5 turkeys from each organization. If they are not able to donate the turkeys this year, we can use money from the budget to buy turkeys. The 2 by 4 diner has said that they would be able to cook the turkeys for us. We will touch base with him next week to get a price for what it would cost to cook the turkeys.

Karen will look for the donation form for turkey dinner to send home to families. We will aim to start serving after the first break at 11:25 am.

Karen will write up a blurb about what Turkey Dinner is and what volunteers will be signing up to do.

- 5. **Breakfast Club Update** In person hasn't been happening as much lately. We are currently low on food because of a cancelled order. We had 3 new volunteers who trained with Katy one day a few weeks ago. We are going to try to get them scheduled on a regular day to come in and cook.
- 6. **Financial Report** Breakfast Club donations on School Cash Online are rolling in. That account is at \$3,566.82 now. Our general account is at \$7378.17.

7. Next Meeting

January Meeting: Tuesday, January 24th, 2023 @ 6:00 pm (Dave to confirm in the New Year).

8. Questions

- Are we doing a WEB family skate again this year? Yes. We would like to. Dave will have to talk to the arena to see what time slots might be available.